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The members of the National Advisory Council all approved
the proposed statement by the U.S. Govermment on gold subsidies (with
one minor change noted below), and it is being issued by Secretary
Snyder today on behalf of the N.A.C.

The change involves the sentence in the last paragraph which,
as originally drafted, read:

"The present monetary gold stocks

of the United States, amounting to

22.7 billion dollars, are substantially
in excess of legal reserve require-
ments."

It was Governor Szymczek's view, with which I agreed, that
it would be unfortunate to mention this ticklish subject of legal
reserve requirements, especially since there was nothing to be gained
by mentioning it. We considered saying that our gold stocks were
"more than ample for our purposes", but felt that this might possibly
raise some controversy. We therefore suggested the following more
neutral language, which at least implies that the present figure is
a very large one:

"The present monetary gold stocks

of the United States amount to no

less than 22.7 billion dollars."
This change was accepted by the other Council members.

I regret that there was no opportunity to clear this change
with you, but I feel sure that you will regard it as desirable.
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